
 Abingdon Vale Cricket Club 
 

Rules of the Site 
 
The site is an active Cricket Club and during the cricket season (April – September) cricket (and/or 
coaching) takes place on almost all days. Users of the site stay at their own risk and the Club takes 
no responsibility for any injury or damage caused to any person, vehicle or possessions. 
 

●​ Rally users do not have exclusive right to the site – members of the cricket club (and their 
families) have the right to use the club facilities whenever they require. This includes, but is 
not limited to, the use of the ground, nets and parking facilites.  

●​ By arrangement, marshals are allowed to arrive the day prior to the rally if required. This 
should be arranged at the time of booking. 

●​ A tap for fresh drinking water is located at the corner of the Abingdon Town Football Club. 
Please do not leave it switched on as our water is metered. It is not intended as a play area for 
children. 

●​ An Elsan emptying point is situated to the left of the pavilion with water for rinsing being 
available from the tap on the front of the Pavilion. Please use a jug or bottle to obtain rinsing 
water rather than rinse the Elsan container directly from the tap. Do not empty wet 
wipes/cloths or other articles into the Elsan point. Failure to comply will result in blockages - 
the costs to clear blockages caused by such misuse will be recharged to the appropriate 
group. 

●​ Rubbish may be disposed of in the large bins behind the umpires’ room – please separate your 
rubbish into recycling and general. Do not leave rubbish outside the caravans or by the bins as 
this attracts rats. 

●​ Appropriate signs may be erected as required. 
●​ Marshalls will be provided with a key – please ensure the gate to the site is locked each 

evening. 
●​ If you have a dog, feel free to let it off the lead but please clean up after it. Please note this 

ground is a public right of way and walkers and dog owners are entitled to use the ground. 
Dog walkers cannot be forced to put their dogs on a lead. 

●​ For those rallies which use the 2nd cricket pitch – the cleaning of BBQs on the grass is 
forbidden as it can damage the outfield. 

●​ Payment must be made on the last day of the rally - it can be made by cash, bank transfer or 
cheque – in the event that a member of AVCC is unable to collect payment, users are 
requested to post the payment into the lockable post box on the front door of the Pavilion. 
A receipt for payment will be sent when requested. 
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